
UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on July 13, 2017 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 584 calls for service including 32 automobile 
crashes, 5 Retail Thefts, 11 domestics, 8 disabled vehicles, 16 meet complainants and 46 alarms.  

Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 
 

Retail Theft 

Nordstrom’s 190 North Gulph Road – occurred 7/4/17 at 1430 hours  

Loss Prevention reported a grab and run of three handbags. Actor is a male, medium build, Actor 
left in a newer Chevrolet SUV. 
 

Theft Report 

Maggiano’s 160 North Gulph Road – occurred 7/8/17 at 1520 hours  

Victim was sitting at the bar when a male and female sat down next to them. As the couple was 
leaving, they bumped into their chairs and the victim then realized she was missing her PA OLN 
and two credit cards. One credit card was used at Micro in Radnor. 
 

Vehicle Theft Report 

Mall Lot D (Orange Lot) 160 North Gulph Road – occurred 7/6/17 at 1950  

Victim stated he posted a yellow and white 2005 Suzuki dirt bike for sale on Craig’s List. He 
received a text from male named Christopher and agreed to meet him in the Plaza Lot. The actor 
handed the victim an envelope and asked to take the bike for a ride. The subject took off on the 
bike and the victim realized he was handed 35 counterfeit $100.00 bills. 

 
 

AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Suspicious Activity 

700 block of West Valley Forge Road – occurred 7/10/17 at 0052 hours  

The resident stated he was taking items from his house to his vehicle and left his front door 
partially opened. When he went to leave the house he observed a male at his door who took off 
to the left of his house.  



 
 
 

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Theft Report 

Upper Merion Boathouse 400 Falls View Drive – occurred 7/2/17 at 1609 hours   

Complainant reports a box of rubber ducks taken from the boat house and dumped into the river. 

 
GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 

 

Theft from Motor Vehicle 

400 block of Robin Hill Road – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Victim left two of his vehicles parked on the street unlocked. He returned to find both vehicles 
were ransacked.  
 

400 block of Alderbrook Drive – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Resident found two unlocked vehicles were ransacked nothing appeared to be missing.  
 

400 block of Alderbrook Drive – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Officers found the car door open while taking another call in the area. The resident stated the 
vehicle was ransacked and only loose coins were missing. 
 

700 block of Sycamore Way – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Resident found two of his vehicles were ransacked; loose change was taken from the console. 
 

400 block of Alderbrook Road – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Vehicle was ransacked, but nothing was missing. 
 

400 block of Alderbrook Road – occurred between 7/10/17 and 7/11/17  

Vehicle was ransacked; the only item missing was the garage door opener. 
 

500 block of Hughes Road – occurred between 7/11/17 and 7/12/17  

The resident believes they may have accidentally left their garage door open. When they entered 
the garage they found the doors open and both vehicles inside were ransacked. The only items 
missing were a small amount of change. 


